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COUNTY MONAGHAN HERITAGE FORUM MEETING 
Monaghan County Museum
5th March, 2020

Present: 	Larry McDermott (chair), Liam Bradley, Mary Kerley,  John Keenan, Kevin Mulligan, Cllr Pat Treanor, Shirley Clerkin (Heritage Officer), Sandra McQuaid (Assistant Staff Officer)

Apologies: 	Michaela Kirrane, Paul Flynn, Marianne McEneaney, Kathleen Ward, Martin Brady, Joe Shannon
[bookmark: _GoBack]

1. Welcome and selection of chairperson for meeting

Larry McDermott chaired the meeting

2. Adoption of agenda

3. Minutes of previous meeting on 12th December, 2019

Agenda and minutes were proposed by Mary Kerley and seconded by Larry McDermott. 
Matters arising:
Cllr Pat Treanor wished to congratulate George Knight on all his hard work to the Heritage Forum. Shirley Clerkin then informed the meeting that after the last Heritage Forum meeting in December 2019 George was invited to lunch at the Shirley Arms hotel.
He was presented with a Liz Christy ‘Kavanagh’ scarf and a framed collection of photos over his years involved with the Heritage Forum.


4. Three Early Christian Sites – Conservation Study Workshop – Drumsnatt, Kilmore and Old Donagh

Shirley Clerkin informed the meeting that three public consultations were held on the draft plans for Drumsnatt, Old Donagh and Killeevan graveyards.
The IAC prepared draft documents for the three areas.
The participants that attended the workshops were very informative and engaged with the process. 
All the consultations were attended by a group who were both informative and who engaged with the consultants.
It is hoped to launch all the plans together in 2020.
Shirley informed the meeting that one of the actions in our workplan for 2020 was to set up an Historic Graveyard Network where interested parties could come together and work out a small local plan for their area.
There would be a tourist element to setting up this group, and various events could be organised, either as part of Heritage Week or Biodiversity week or stand alone.
Mary Kerley asked would it be possible to get together a record of everyone buried in the various graveyards.
Sandra McQuaid will send to send the three plans to the members and give two weeks for comments and observations. 


5. Draft Monaghan Heritage & Biodiversity Strategic Plan for public consultation

Shirley has completed the draft plan and sent it to the Heritage Council for observations.
The Heritage Council have asked for more built heritage and an increased focus on intangible heritage inventory. Shirley plans to incorporate these elements into the plan.
The timeline for the plan now is as follows

· 12th March – SPC
· Public Consultation
· Heritage Forum Meeting
· County Council Meeting
· Launch in mid June


6. Projects for 2020

Shirley informed the meeting that the Heritage Council Grant awarded is €23,000 and it will be used on the following 3 projects:

Black Pigs Dyke

The Black Pigs Dyke publication includes 90 illustrations and 176 A4 pages and the company Wordwell are engaged to be the publisher.
There will be a research symposium held in the Garage Theatre in October, 2020

Inventory Holy Wells
This is a small project to identify the holy wells in Monaghan and make an inventory of them. 
There are various ways of gathering information on the locations of the wells, such as online crowd funding, emailing interest groups such as PPN members etc




Communications Stragegy
This years tagline for the Heritage Section is “As Easy As” ABC Action, Biodiversity and Climate.  The aim of this strategy is to send the correct message out about the value of natural and cultural heritage to contemporary concerns.
 

7. Update from Forum Members on Heritage/Biodiversity initiatives or Information

Liam Bradley spoke about the current exhibition in the museum. He explained the scale of work that went into this exhitibion and particularly into making sure that it told a story and is as impartial as possible. 

Cllr Pat Treanor had mentioned the project in Clones which involves the High Cross being moved behind the Lennard Arms. These plans were being done in conjunction with the department of Culture, Heritage and the Gaeltacht. At the moment various options were being looked at in regards to the cross.
Works are also taking place at the Round Tower through a funding scheme.

A discussion took place around by-laws for graveyards because people were erecting marble headstones in old graveyards.

Carrickmacross Workhouse has been bought by Monaghan County Council. The Farney Development Group will remain as the leasees. Work is needed on the roof on the building behind the workhouse which is in disrepair.
This is the last workhouse in County Monaghan that is still intact, no potential use for the building has been identified yet.

The Patrick Kavanagh Centre is to be opened at Easter. Shirley complemented the community in the area for keeping Patrick Kavanaghs memory alive. 

Peader Morgans collection was also discussed and what could be done with it. McAree Collection is for sale at present.



8. Interreg CANN Update 

[bookmark: _Hlk35868460]The project is in its 3rd year and the progress so far is that the procurement and mapping had been largely completed. The nest protection tender has been awarded and the work is due to begin shortly.
The other tenders that will be sought this year are the drainage blocking, invasive species removal and fire management plan

Ulster Wildlife are now licensed to work with forestry in the republic, this a great step in breaking down the borders that exist on Sliabh Beagh.

The robocut trial has taken place and has been successful, no fire on the mountain for nearly 2 years.

The project will be looking to recruit and assistant to Rory on the mountain which the Heritage Section welcomes.
There are also plans for walkways on Sliabh Beagh, Rory to send Pat Treanor the map of the walkway.


9. Overview of World Wetlands Day events held in Monaghan

The members were told of the events that took place in Monaghan for World Wetlands Day. Gavin Harte provided a schools programme in Sliabh Beagh. Over 80 children from the area enjoyed a two hour workshop which included making bridge crosses with Eddie McGrath and a nature workshop with Billy Flynn.
Gavin Harte showed the children how energy could be generated by way of a bicycle.
Gavin also provided a Climate Change workshop for the adults in the Westenra which was well attended by an enthuasist audience.
The following evening Shirley gave a talk on Climate change in the Market House and that also was very well attended and the audience were engaging.


10. AOB

Shirley told the meeting that earlier in the week she had attended a meeting to shortlist the GLAS traditional farm buildings application forms in the Heritage Council.
She said there were a variety of applications from very small byres to bigger farm buildings.

Liam informed the meeting that Aidan Walshe would be handing over the Black Pigs Dyke archive to the County museum as part of the Heritage office Black Pigs Dyke project.
The event will take place at 8pm on Wednesday 26th March, 2020
	
Marianne asked that the meeting be informed that after her biodiverstity courses MIDL had decided to do plans for each of the areas. The advertised the scheme and so far had 30 groups interested in doing this. Most of them would have taken part in the previous courses.



11. Date for Next Meeting

The next meeting is in Tin Church is Laragh on Thursday 18th June, 2020 at 10.30am. John Keenan will give a talk of the area after the meeting.
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